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CNIC INSTRUCTION 1001.2 
 
From:  Commander, Navy Installations Command 
 
Subj:  CNIC RESERVE ENTERPRISE OPERATIONAL SUPPORT REPORTING 

PROGRAM 
 
Ref:  (a) CNRFC Periodic Operational Support Reporting Standard  
          Operating Procedure 
 
Encl:  (1) CNIC Reserve Enterprise Unit Listing 
       (2) Sample Quarterly Productivity Report Unit Data  
           Capture Sheet (DCS) 
 
1.  Purpose.  To establish Commander, Navy Installations Command 
(CNIC) policy and assign responsibilities regarding the 
compiling and submitting of the Semi-Annual Operational Support 
Report (SOSR), the Quarterly Productivity Report (QPR) and the 
Monthly Operational Support Officer Report (MOSOR). 
 
2.  Background  
  
    a.  The policies and responsibilities in this instruction 
are applicable to all Reserve Component (RC) units in the CNIC 
hierarchy.  See Enclosure (1) for a list of units in the CNIC 
Reserve Enterprise. 
 
    b.  The SOSR provides routine and systematic reporting of RC 
operational support to CNIC and the Navy as a whole.  
Additionally, it provides a snapshot of the number and location 
of mobilized CNIC RC members. 
 
    c.  The QPR measures the percentage of RC annual 
entitlements (24 days of Inactive Duty Training (IDT) and 12 
days of Annual Training (AT)) utilized to provide direct support 
to CNIC. 

    d.  The MOSOR captures examples of RC support of significant 
interest for Chief of Naval Reserves, Flag Officers and external 
audiences. 
 
3.  Policy   
 
    a.  Semi-Annual Operational Support Report (SOSR). 
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        (1) The SOSR will be submitted on or before April and 
October 22nd of each calendar year. 
 
        (2) Section one of the SOSR will contain specific 
accounts of RC support to CNIC and the Navy as a whole during 
the previous six month period.  The information will be 
organized by unit type and should be concise and quantified.  
Example inputs: 
 
            (a) 113 Reservists supported the EURAFSWA ROC during 
FY13, providing watch stander support.  This 24/7 augmentation 
accounted for 50% of the ROC manning requirements and provided 
over $943,000 in cost savings to the EM program. 
 
            (b) One MC2 provided 246 man-days of PAO support to 
Navy Region Hawaii to mitigate the FY12 loss of three active MC 
billets. 
 
            (c) Following the attacks in Benghazi, 14 Reservists 
provided 384 man-days of support to NAS Sigonella galley during 
surge operations and enabled preparation of 1,500 meals daily 
(4x normal).  During the same period, RC personnel augmented the 
flight line at NSA Souda Bay for 60 man-days assisting in 
coordination of joint aircraft operations.  
 
            (d) NR Meridian NSF, using 2 SELRES on rolling two 
week periods, provided 365 man-days of support to NAS Meridian 
in FY13 due to the unexpected loss of 11 military and DoD 
civilian security personnel. 
 
        (3) Section two of the SOSR will be a snapshot of the 
number and location of the CNIC RC members who are mobilized at 
the time of submission. 
 
        (4) Section three of the SOSR will be the QPR. 
 
    b.  Quarterly Productivity Report. 
 
        (1) The QPR will be submitted on or before the 22nd of 
January, April, July and October of each year. 
 
        (2) In the months it coincides with the SOSR it will be 
submitted as Section 3 of the SOSR. 
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        (3) The QPR is primarily intended to provide data on the 
percentage of entitlement days used in direct support of CNIC.  
The number of direct support days using Active Duty for Training 
(ADT), Active Duty for Special Work (ADSW), Additional Training 
Periods (ATPs) and Reserve Management Periods (RMPs) will be 
captured as a separate metric. 
 
        (4) It is understood that 100 percent of the entitlement 
time will not be utilized in direct support to CNIC.  This 
permits each RC member to maintain mobilization readiness, and 
other training and administrative issues as directed by 
Commander Navy Reserve Forces Command (CNRFC). 
 
        (5) Direct Support Time.  Direct Support Time is time in 
support of CNIC activities.  These activities include but are 
not limited to the following: 
 
            (a) Watchstanding. 
 
            (b) Training and qualification requirements for 
watchstanding (schools and watchstanding under instruction). 
 
            (c) Training requirements to maintain watchstanding 
qualification. 
 
            (d) AT days and IDT days spent at the gaining 
command working for the gaining command staff. 
 
            (e) Exercise support. 
 
            (f) Tasks as assigned in support of the gaining 
command (e.g. instruction writing, products as assigned). 
 
        (6) Reserve Readiness Time.  Reserve readiness time is 
defined as time spent completing requirements for mobilization 
training and readiness as defined by CNRFC.  Examples include, 
but are not limited to: 
 
            (a) Working on reserve administrative requirements 
such as fitness reports, evaluations, creating Navy Reserve 
Order Writing System (NROWS) orders, reports not requested by 
CNIC, Plan of the Month production. 

 
            (b) Maintaining medical or dental readiness. 
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            (c) Physical Fitness Assessment (PFA)-related 
activities. 

 
            (d) Navy wide training such as General Military 
Training (GMT), Information Assurance, Trafficking in Persons, 
Anti-Terrorism Force Protection (ATFP) and Sexual Assault 
Prevention and Response (SAPR). 
    
    c.  Monthly Operational Support Officer Report (MOSOR).  Per 
reference (a), the CNIC HQ Operational Support Officer (OSO) is 
required to submit the MOSOR to CNRFC on the fourth Tuesday of 
each month.  Therefore, units should have their MOSOR submitted 
no later than the third Friday of each month.   

 
4.  Responsibilities 
 
    a.  Reserve Deputy Commander CNIC HQ is responsible for: 
 
        (1) The final compilation and submission of the SOSR and 
QPR to CNIC HQ Chief of Staff. 
 
        (2) The periodic updating of the data capture sheet 
(DCS) as shown in enclosure (2).  DCSs to be updated will be 
provided to each unit via their OSO. 
 
        (3) The annual review of this instruction. 
 
        (4) Sending out a quarterly data call to the Navy 
Reserve Regional Operations Center (NR ROC) Commanding Officers 
and the CNIC HQ OSO. 
 
        (5) Establishing the suspense dates for data submission 
and report inputs. 
 
    b.  CNIC HQ OSO is responsible for: 
 
        (1) Updating the CNIC Reserve Enterprise Unit Listing as 
shown in enclosure (1), as needed. 
 
        (2) Sending out a quarterly data call to the Region OSOs 
and providing the DCSs to be completed by each unit. 
 
        (3) Compiling the inputs for the SOSR and collecting 
DCSs for the QPR from the region OSOs and submitting to the 
Reserve Deputy Commander CNIC HQ. 
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Enclosure (1) 

CNIC RESERVE ENTERPRISE UNIT LISTING 
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Enclosure (2) 

SAMPLE QUARTERLY PRODUCTIVITY REPORT UNIT DATA CAPTURE SHEET (DCS) 
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